Your Weekly Newsletter 

Issue 22 Week Ending 21st November 2014
[image: image6.jpg]| Carleton Green
Community
Primary School





This has been a wonderful week for sporting achievements [image: image1.png]


where our netball team won all three of their matches.  They smashed the first game against Hambleton with an amazing score of 10-nil!!!  Our boys followed suite at their match on Wednesday against Baines where they won with a score of 5-0. Fleetwood Town reported that the boys were a “class act”!  We are very proud and look forward to our Indoor Athletics competition next week.  

Thank you very much for your wonderful efforts in supporting the shoebox appeal.  Mrs Walsh kindly delivered all the parcels on Monday. 
Letters should be wending their way to you tonight regarding our Christmas celebration at Rossall Chapel.  The children and staff have begun preparations for this evening and we would appreciate it if you could let us know if you are intending on joining us with what promises to be a lovely occasion.
[image: image2.wmf]We are currently working with the police and the Lancashire Authority to ensure our children can cross Fleetwood Road safely and together we are looking at the possibility of our having a pelican crossing placed there which will be of benefit to all members of the community.  We will keep you up to date with this.  It is important that we can all travel to and from school safely and it is in connection with this that I ask that parents do not use the school car park when dropping off or collecting children from school.   
It has come to light in school that some of our pupils are using social media sites to communicate with one another.  We have had to hold serious conversations about safe use of the internet.  We hope that you can support us with this and monitor your child’s use of the internet.  We also are going to reinforce this message with sessions about e-safety.
We felt you should be informed that we have a pupil and member of staff currently absent from school suffering with Scarlet Fever. If your child presents the following symptoms we are advising that your child remain off school for a further 24hours after receiving antibiotic treatment to prevent further spread around school of the infection.

 NHS website information - Symptoms of scarlet fever generally take two to five days to appear after infection. The illness often starts with a sore throat, headache and a high temperature (fever), with a rash developing 12 to 48 hours later. Red blotches are the first sign of the rash. These turn into a fine pink-red rash that feels like sandpaper to touch and looks like sunburn. The rash usually starts in one place, but soon spreads to other parts of the body. It commonly affects the ears, neck, chest, elbows, inner thighs and groin, and may be itchy. It does not normally spread to the face. However, the cheeks become flushed and the area just around the mouth stays quite pale. The rash will turn white if you press a glass on it. The rash usually fades after about a week, but the outer layers of skin, usually on the hands and feet, may peel for several weeks afterwards. In milder cases, sometimes called Scarlatina, the rash may be the only symptom. Other symptoms may include: swollen neck glands, loss of appetite, nausea or vomiting, red lines in the folds of the body, such as the armpit, which may last a couple of days after the rash has gone, a white coating on the tongue, which peels a few days later leaving the tongue red and swollen (this is known as strawberry tongue) as well as a general feeling of being unwell.
When to seek medical advice - See your GP as soon as possible if you suspect you or your child has scarlet fever.
Dates for your Diary
24th and 25th November – Canine Education visit to school. 
Monday 24th November with our Foundation Stage pupils and the Infant Classes (YD ~ 09:10, GD ~ 10:00, Parrots ~ 11:00, Herons ~ 13:30 open plan space, Robins ~ 14:30 open plan space)

Tuesday 25th November to work with our children in the juniors (Owls ~ 09:00,  Doves ~ 10:00, Kestrels ~ 11:00, Year 5 ~ 13:30, Year 6 ~ 14:30).  

On Wednesday the 26th November our Athletics Team will be competing at Hodgson High School against other primary schools in our area.  This event begins at 14:00 and so we will be leaving school after lunchtime at 13:15 and should be finished by 16:30. Thank you very much to those parents that are able to help with transport.  If we are successful there will be a final event on Sunday 24th January.
26th November – PTFA meeting 17:30 in school. All are welcome.

Tuesday 2nd December – Apologies but we are to postpone Doves’ Class Assembly due to Miss Howarth’s absence.
Star of the Week[image: image3.wmf] certificates have been awarded to:
	Oliver Russell from Yellow Ducklings.
	Noah Penistone from Green Ducklings.

	Bertie Moore from Parrots
	Elissa Mercer from Herons

	Shaylee Dodd from Robins
	Matthew Anderson from Owls

	Sam Redman from Doves
	Evie Panther from Kestrels

	Isabella Moore from Hawks
	Jodie Manley-Bancroft from Falcons

	Reuben Peacock from Eagles
	Well done everyone!


Notices:
Odd job person wanted please whenever possible.  Please see Mrs Farnworth if you are able to help us in any way.

[image: image4.wmf]If you would like to come into school as a volunteer and assist with hearing readers please let the office know.  Thank you in advance.

Toddler group at St Hilda’s Church Hall are held on Mondays and Wednesdays at 10:00-11:30.
[image: image5.wmf]Please note that this is a non-smoking site.  We want to educate our pupils about healthy lifestyles as well as protect them from risk and therefore we appreciate your support in this matter including not using electronic cigarettes either within our grounds.
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